
Saturday February 21 
 

Woodley Park News 
 
The first-of-the-season Zoo job fair will be held on Monday February 23 at 10:30 am at 
the Zoo visitor center.  There are openings for information aides, retail sales clerks, food 
service associates, parking cashiers, groundskeepers, camp counselors and more.  
Additional information is on the Zoo’s website. 
 
What do you do if you have tried to get some service from the City, but nothing 
happens?  If you live in Ward 3, you might have called Gilberto Solano, the Ward 3 
Outreach and Services Specialist in the Mayor’s Office of Community Relations and 
Services, who has helped many of us by following up on complaints on neighborhood 
problems and for whose assistance we are thankful.  In the future, those calls for help 
should go to Michelle Fox, at michelle.fox@dc.gov or (202) 615-0087. 
 
Yesterday, MPD Chief Lanier announced that Matthew Klein, who had been Acting 
Commander of the Second District, had been promoted to Commander of that District.  
Congratulations, Commander Klein. 
 
Wisconsin Avenue Giant Proposal — The Zoning Commission held the first of its 
hearings on the proposal to redevelop the area around the Giant supermarket on 
Wisconsin Ave; there will be at lest two more, the next on April 6.  You can read 
WPCA’s letter supporting the proposal on our website.  A very unscientific poll 
conducted by the Cleveland Park listserv found 77% in favor of the proposal (205 
votes), 17% (44) in favor with some conditions, and 6% opposed (16). 
 
CALENDAR 
 
The WPCA Executive Committee generally meets on the first Wednesday of the 
month; the next meeting will be at 7:30 pm on Wednesday March 4 at Stanford 
(Connecticut Ave & Woodley Rd).  A draft agenda should be posted on the website a 
few days before the meeting.  All are welcome. 
 
 
John Goodman 
Past pres., WPCA 
For more information, visit http://www.wpcaonline.org/ 
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